
Burrier Road -                                              
increased access 
during night works
Night works at 130 Burrier Road begin on Sunday 
3 September and will take around six weeks to 
complete.

Following feedback from the community, new 
access times have been built into the schedule to 
allow greater flexibility for residents. This includes:

• �� Extension of opening times to:                                                                                      
•  9pm on Sundays                                                                
•  7pm Monday – Thursday. 

• � Two windows for vehicles to pass through the 
work site at 9pm and 3am. Site work will halt to 
allow access to vehicles waiting at this time.

The shuttle service will continue to operate to 
facilitate access during all closure times.

Updated 
schedule
Works will stop at 
9pm and 3am to 
allow vehicles to 
travel through the 
site under traffic 
control.

Location Start Finish Closure times
130 Burrier Rd 3 Sep 

2023
13 Oct 
2023

Sun: 9pm-6am
Mon-Thur: 7pm-6am

377 Burrier Rd 8 Oct 
2023

2 Nov 
2023

Mon-Fri 
2am-4am

610 Burrier Rd 5 Nov 
2023

30 Aug 
2024

Sun: 9pm-6am
Mon-Thur: 7pm-6am

Emergency services
Combat agencies including police, ambulance, SES and RFS have 
put measures in place with the contractor, Symal, to ensure quick 
access and safe passage for any emergency vehicles. 

Symal has emergency protocols for site management and the risk 
plan can be found on the Burrier Road project page on the Council 
website.

In an emergency, dial ‘000’ to trigger the emergency response 
process with advanced notice.
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Shuttle service FAQ
How many passengers can be transported in the shuttle service at once?
Our vehicle is an 8-seater van which means we can take up to 7 people.

Are there child restraints?
Yes, our vans will have child restraints.

Is there room for stock feed, school bags and luggage?
The vans have enough space to transport large quantities of luggage and up to 
80kg of feed if required. We’ll also have a ute available to assist if needed.  

Is the vehicle regularly cleaned to ensure good hygiene protection against 
COVID19?
Absolutely, the vehicle will be regularly cleaned to ensure it’s a clean space for 
residents.

Can the vehicle go to the door of properties that have difficult terrain?
Yes, we will have a 4wd ute at site to access those hard to reach properties 
without problem.

Will we have to walk through the worksite? 
Yes, people will be escorted the short distance through the site by the traffic 
controller to ensure your safety. 

Emergency communication 
centres have been provided 
with contact numbers for 
onsite managers to open the 
road to allow access when a 
resident dials ‘000’. 

Symal have site protocols if fire 
alerts are triggered and will be 
instructed by NSW Rural Fire 
Service to provide access in 
case of an emergency.

If a resident arrives at the site 
requiring medical assistance, 
Symal will contact emergency 
services and render assistance 
until paramedics arrive.

Symal have an automated 
external defibrillator (AED) 
onsite as part of its standard 
operations.

Emergency management

For any questions or feedback, contact:
Coral Reynolds
    0477 248 500        coral@comacon.com.au

24/7 Shuttle
service

0417 653 758


